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Our Vision is to provide: a hub of educational excellence and innovation, supporting and valuing everyone 

 
 
 
 

 
 
Good afternoon, everyone 
 
What a fantastic autumnal week! Beautiful colours and less rain… 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

This week, please read about how we are growing our pupil-led culture. 
 

We believe that involving the pupils in their experience of school allows for them to feel a 
sense of worth and pride. “Pupil voice gives children responsibility and nurtures 

collaboration, leadership and negotiation,” Blair Minchin (TES 2021). 
 
Our Wellbeing Ambassadors: led by Miss Edmonds 
Intent:  A group of KS2 children who support other children at playtimes/ lunch 

¶ To be a good role model to others by showing kindness towards our school community.  

¶ To work closely with a designated child to improve their wellbeing at school.  

¶ To model ways to interact positively with other children and demonstrate ways to build 
friendships. 

¶ To engage in training and acquire skills which help others to develop a more positive sense of 
wellbeing. 

¶ To support the pastoral support structure within the school and promote our school value 'Joy in 
Wellbeing'. 
 

Digital Leaders: led by Mr Edwards  
Intent: for children to support others to stay safe and promote good online behaviours and develop 
computing knowledge.  

¶ The Digital Leaders will use research and develop expertise in computing curriculum areas to 
support other children in their learning in class. 

¶ They will provide reports of projects and information in the newsletter to inform the community.  
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Claremont Primary School  

Newsletter 2nd  December  2022 

Christmas has started at Claremont; all year groups are busy 
rehearsing. It is super to hear the singing again around the 

school, and we can’t wait to watch the productions next week.  
 

It will be such an exciting week: productions, Christmas dinner 
including Christmas jumper day and the carol service to 

complete the week.  
 

We look forward to welcoming you to enjoy them and 
celebrate the performances with us. 

 

https://claremont.kent.sch.uk/
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Sports Leaders: led by Mr Hume  
Intent: to promote active and healthy lifestyles in all children at Claremont as well as support sports events 
in and out of school and so developing leadership skills for later in life.  

¶ This year we have 40 sports leaders who have taken part in training run by TWKSSP. They are 
running active lunch sessions for pupils to attend ranging from sport specific skills to inclusive 
fitness activities. All of these sessions have progression with the sports leaders creating a 6-week 
plan for their session. The sports leaders will also be supporting Run4Life, our school sports day and 
external events run by TWKSSP, and lead sports assemblies promoting different sports. 

 

School Council: led by Mrs Barnes  
Intent: to give all pupils a chance to share their views about any school-related issues. For the Senior 
Leadership Team to gain the views of the pupil around specific areas they feel might need improving.   

¶ The School Council was set up to allow all pupils to have the chance to share their views and ideas 
with the leadership team. There are 10 School Council members (two from each year group from 
year 2-6). Each class votes for their new member from the people who have put themselves 
forward. They keep the position for one academic year. Each classroom has a School Council box 
which all children can use. The School Council representatives brings their class box to each 
meeting and items are always discussed.  

¶ The School Council will also be offered any opportunities linked to their areas of interest, such as 
attending Mayoral events in Tunbridge Wells.  

 

Our Green Team: led by Mr Care 
Intent: The Green Team (an eco-council) has existed for three years and aims to make our school an even 
more environmentally friendly place. This is a group of ten children from years two to six, elected by their 
classroom peers who meet six times a year. The team is led by an eco-lead (Mr Care) who helps the 
children to generate intentions and to implement them. Each classroom has a Green Team box which can 
be used by every child in the school to contribute ideas. These ideas are then brought along to our termly 
meetings by the Green Team members. Since the team began, the children have achieved various projects 
such as ensuring that every light switch in the school has a reminder on it to switch them off, creating 
raised flower beds out of used tyres and putting up posters which raise awareness around school.   
 
Responsiveness Reps: led by Mr Coulson 
This is brand new, and nominations and elections are currently under way.  
Intent:  The group will be an opportunity for the representatives to share their thoughts on the 

effectiveness of new initiatives and projects (such as Freckle, Power Maths, the Film Festival and our new 

DT projects) and ongoing initiatives (like Stop the Clock, our approaches to spelling, drama, outdoor 

learning etc). It will be driven by the pupils themselves but guided by the strategic focus of the 

Responsiveness and Curriculum Strategic Groups, and the subject leads. It will also empower the 

representatives to understand why we teach what we teach, and report back to their classes what they 

have learned and achieved as part of the group. 

I hope this insight into how the children are involved is useful. This term has been about setting the groups 

up; some of them have led assemblies already. The Senior Leadership team look forward to working with 

them later in the year. Do speak with them about it. 

Have a good weekend! 

Mrs Roberts and the getting-ready-for-concerts Claremont team! 
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Teachers at Claremont have been 

focusing on using film to inspire 

pupils to write. On Tuesday, we had 

a very special ‘Film Awards’ 

assembly, where we celebrated 

some of the work that pupils had 

been doing. Congratulations to all 

winners and everybody who 

submitted work. 
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Monday 5th December – 3.30-4.00pm 
 

The Discover exhibition will be on Monday 5th December. All pupils in the school will be 
presenting their projects that they have done during the ‘Discover’ term. The term has 
been linked to history and each year group has an enquiry question that they have been 
focusing on. This will also be an opportunity for you to see the pupils’ work in books.  
 
Year 5 projects (encyclopaedias) will be shown at a later date but parents are welcome 
to have a look at the work pupils have been doing.  
 
Year 4 parents can come in between 3:00 and 3:20pm on Monday to look at books. 
 
All other groups, please collect your child as usual and re-enter the school from 
3.30pm 
 
Please come in via your child’s usual entrance to classrooms when they enter in the 
morning. 
 
Thank you, 
 
Mr Greaves 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Daily Mile 

Hazel wins again with 59 miles and Acer has 32 miles. 

 

 

 

The Royal British Legion have thanked us 

for our fantastic donation of £728.10 . They 

will let us know if we have raised the 

highest amount per pupil of the 28 schools 

that have taken part. 
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Thank you , once again , for your very generous donations to Nourish this morning. In the 

recent Nourish assembly, t he children listened to a  letter sent in to them and we thought 

ʞ± ȡĊƶɔŴ| ȡĊ"ȉ± ĜȺ ʞĜȺĊ ʲƶɔ Ⱥƶƶ˲˱˱ 

 

Dear Nourish supporter  

We have always worked, since leaving school really, and enjoyed what I think is a nice life. 

We go out, we have holidays, and our house is pretty much just the way we want it. We both 

worked at the same restaurant when the pandemic hit, we both got laid off on furloughed 

wages. At firÚÛɯÐÛɯÞÈÚɯÖÒɯÉÌÊÈÜÚÌɯÞÌɯÏÈËɯÚÈÝÐÕÎÚɯÈÕËɯÞÌɯÛÏÖÜÎÏÛɯÐÛɯÞÖÜÓËÕɀÛɯÉÌɯÍÖÙɯÓÖÕÎȭɯ6Ìɯ

dipped into our savings more and more and I started to worry the longer things went on.  

Stress is a strange thing, I used to be stressed at work when things were busy but stress over 

bills and lack of money is totally different. I had to go to my Dr and was prescribed medication. 

3ÏÐÕÎÚɯÎÖÛɯÛÖÜÎÏÌÙȮɯÐÕɯÍÈÊÛɯ(ɀÔɯÕÖÛɯÚÜÙÌɯÏÖÞɯÞÌɯÔÈÕÈÎÌËɯÛÏÙÖÜÎÏɯÛÏÈÛɯÓÖÕÎɯ×ÌÙÐÖËȭɯ 

6ÏÌÕɯÛÏÐÕÎÚɯÖ×ÌÕÌËɯÜ×ɯÖÜÙɯÙÌÚÛÈÜÙÈÕÛɯËÐËÕɀÛɯÈÕËɯÈÓÛÏÖÜÎÏɯÔàɯÏÜÚÉÈÕËɯgot a new job fairly 

quick we were down to one wage and my mental health got worse. We had a referral to 

Nourish and food parcels arrived!  

We had always donated to Nourish, through our local supermarket and through the pandemic 

ÛÖÖɯÞÏÌÕɯÞÌɯÊÖÜÓËȭɯ-ÖÞɯ(ɀÝÌ had those food parcels. During all this I became seriously unwell 

and I am left unable to work and things are still tough. One wage is not enough to pay our 

bills or heat our home and the food and energy vouchers we have had from Nourish have kept 

our heads above water. 

 I used to be you, putting a tin or some bubble bath in a collection and not really knowing who 

received it at the other end. But let me tell you, when things have gone wrong, things that you 

ÊÈÕɀÛɯÊÖÕÛÙÖÓɯÈÕËɯàÖÜɯÊÈÕɀÛɯÚÌÌɯÈɯÞÈàɯÜ×ȮɯÛÏÈÛɯÉubble bath, that cup of tea and a biscuit, those 

ÐÕÎÙÌËÐÌÕÛÚɯÍÖÙɯÈɯËÐÕÕÌÙɯàÖÜɯËÐËÕɀÛɯÒÕÖÞɯÏÖÞɯàÖÜɯÞÖÜÓËɯÔÈÒÌȮɯÛÏÌàɯÔÌÈÕɯÛÏÌɯÞÖÙÓËȭ 

Thank you 

Thank you 

Thank you 

Dani   x 

 

Cambridge Gardens residents  have been in touch this week. They have 

asked parents and children to please keep to the pathway and not to 

walk in the middle of the road when accessing the school. 



6 
 

 

 

The school is looking so festive thanks to the wonderful team of ladies who have 

been very busy decorating this morning. Thank you all! 

Thank you also for the two beautiful trees kindly donated by one of our parents. 

They have been marvellously adorned bʲ ȺĊ± lĊĜŴ|ȉ±Ɩ̃ȡ Ċƶƌ± ƌ"|± |±lƶȉ"ȺĜƶƖȡ˱  

If you would like to take these home at the end of term, your child can retrieve 

them from the trees on the last day of term.  


